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COMMUNIQUÉ DATED FEBRUARY 26, 2004 FROM THE GROUP OF FRIENDS OF

THE OAS SECRETARY GENERAL ON VENEZUELA

PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL
TO THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

No.047


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor to forward herewith the Communiqué issued on February 26 by the Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General on Venezuela.


The Permanent Mission of Brazil should be most grateful to the General Secretariat if it would have the text of the Communiqué distributed to the missions and permanent observers to the Organization.


The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the opportunity to renew to the OAS General Secretariat assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, February 26, 2004
Communiqué of the Group of Friends of the 
OAS Secretary General on Venezuela

The Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General on Venezuela, made up of Brazil, Chile, Mexico, Portugal, Spain, and the United States, has followed closely the ongoing process in Venezuela regarding the possible recall referenda, based on Article 72 of the Constitution of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.

In its communiqués dated October 3 and December 3, 2003, the Group of Friends expressed itself to be in favor of the Venezuelan National Electoral Council’s approval (Conselho Nacional Eleitoral – CNE) of the regulations governing this process and of completion of the petitions process.

The Group of Friends took note of the decision announced by the CNE to initiate a procedure to verify the validity of a significant number of signatures.

The Group of Friends is confident that the signature verification process will be conducted transparently, and that expression of the will of the electorate will prevail, in accordance with existing law and the regulations.


The Group of Friends recognizes the major role that the OAS and the Carter Center have played as observers in this process.

The Group of Friends expresses its confidence that the process of national conciliation will continue peacefully and with full respect for the democratic institutional framework and civil rights.
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Brasilia, February 26, 2004
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